




FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

A HUMBLE KING 
 
 Like a tonal center in music, the note to which we 
keep returning in today’s readings is humility. We wait in 
joyful expectation for the coming of our Lord as King. But 
what we are told to expect and rejoice over is a meek and 
humble king, riding on an ass. Not horses or chariots of the 

great and mighty, but a humble beast carries the Ruler whose dominion stretches 
“from the River to the ends of the earth” (Zechariah 9:10). This King comes to 
banish the tools of the warrior and bring peace. No wonder that a weary world 
rejoices and gives thanks to God! 

GO TO www.facebook.com/ndcarmel  
and be sure to “LIKE” us! 

Nඈඇൾ ඈൿ ඎඌ ංඌ ൺඇ ංඌඅൺඇൽ, 
ൺඎඍඈඇඈආඈඎඌ ൺඇൽ ංඇൽൾඉൾඇൽൾඇඍ ൿඋඈආ 

ඈඍඁൾඋඌ. Wൾ ർൺඇ ඈඇඅඒ ൻඎංඅൽ ඍඁൾ 
ൿඎඍඎඋൾ ൻඒ ඌඍൺඇൽංඇ඀ ඍඈ඀ൾඍඁൾඋ, 

ංඇർඅඎൽංඇ඀ ൾඏൾඋඒඈඇൾ.  
Pඈඉൾ Fඋൺඇർංඌ 

    

 APPLEBEE’S PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
To support our 2017 Guatemala Outreach Mission 

 
Join us Saturday, July 22, anytime 
from 8am to 10am at the 
Applebee's, 240 Rt. 10 (W), East 
Hanover for this wonderful event 
where you can enjoy a great 
breakfast in fellowship with your 

friends, relatives and members of our faith community!  We are 
selling tickets ($10 each) in our Gathering Space this weekend 
(July 8 & 9), after all of our weekend Masses.  You may also 
get tickets by contacting Cristina Folan at 
commsupport@ndcarmel.com, or may also purchase your 
tickets at the door. 
 

WISH TO MAKE A DONATION?  
 

Donate Children’s Vitamins! The FHTH school in 
Guatemala, Kemna ’Oj, is in need of 
children’s vitamins.  If you shop at Costco and 
can pick up a pack of children’s vitamins, 
you’ll be a blessing to a child’s healthy growth 
and well-being! Drop off you donations at the 
Hospitality Desk or bring to our Parish Office. 
Bless you! 

MEN OF OUR PARISH & NEIGHBORING 
COMMUNITY: SAVE THE DATE NOW 

TO JOIN US ON THE ROAD TO EMMAUS 
  

Have you attended Cornerstone (or some 
other spiritual retreat), and asked the 
question, “What's next?”  If you 
answered “yes,” we invite you to save 
the date now for “The Road to 
Emmaus,” a retreat prepared and hosted 

by the men's ministry of our parish. The retreat will take place 
Friday, October 6 to Sunday, October 8, 2017 at St. Mary's 
Abbey in Morristown.  More details are available on our 
website! 

A SPECIAL WAY TO HONOR OUR GRANDPARENTS! 
 
Grandparents are often a great blessing 
in their grandchildren’s lives!  Would 
you like to honor your grandparent(s) in 
a special way?  National Grandparents 
Day is Sunday, September 10.  We 
will be assembling an online album/
journal of entries by parishioners (young 
and not so young) of a favorite picture 

of a grandparent(s) and a thought or a memory to go along 
with the picture.  
 

 If you’d like to be a part of our ND Parish Family:  
Honoring Our Grandparents Online Journal, please 

email (or bring to our parish office so we can scan) your 
favorite grandparent(s) photo along with your personal 

thought or memory (a few sentences or short paragraph) to 
commsupport@ndcarmel.com.    

 
Entries will be accepted through the end of August.  The 
journal will be shared on our website on Grandparents Day, 
Sunday, September 10!   
 

Note to parents of younger children!  If you know how 
much your child loves his/her grandparent(s), this may be a 
great opportunity for you to help him/her express their 
appreciation for their beloved grandpa/grandma thorough 
this special project! 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH FAMILY! 
 
Karen Andersen, Cedar Knolls 
Magnus & Kryz Cariaga, Cedar Knolls 
Yosley & Aimee Diaz, Elizabeth 
Maureen Lieneck, Mine Hill 
Rich & Raquel Mulligan, Whippany 
Denis & Jill O’Neill, Lake Hopatcong 
Tom & Kristen Romanelli, Rockaway 
Mike & Kate Silano, Whippany 
Mary Ellen Warner, Morris Plains 
Carmine Wilde, Whippany 



July 9, 2017 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
Sunday -   
July 9 
 
 

Sunday Masses:  
7:30 am, 9 am, 10:30 am & 12:15 pm 
9 am & 10:30 am Shepherd’s Call 
11:30 am Healing Prayer 
Guatemala Outreach: Ticket sales for Applebee's 

Breakfast after all Masses 

Monday -  
July 10 
 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm 
9am Vacation Bible School 
7 pm Rosary/Novena  

Tuesday -  
July 11 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm 
9am Vacation Bible School 
7 pm Marriage Ministry Planning 
7 pm Baptismal Prep. 
7 pm Centering Prayer 
7:30 pm Contemplative Living 
8:30 pm AA 

Wednesday - 
July 12 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm 
6:30 am MGD Group 
9am Vacation Bible School 
6 pm Quilting Ministry 
7 pm Women’s Cornerstone Planning 

Thursday -  
July 13 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm 
9am Vacation Bible School 
10:30 am Centering Prayer 
7:30 pm Right to Life 
8:30 pm AA / Al-Anon 

Friday -  
July 14 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm 
Adoration, 7 am -7 pm  
9am Vacation Bible School 
11 am Overeaters Anonymous 
6 pm Middle/High School Pizza & Movie Night 

Saturday -  
July 15 

Daily Mass: 12:10 pm / Sunday Vigil 5pm 
12:40 pm Reconciliation 

Sunday -   
July 16 

Sunday Masses:  
7:30 am, 9 am, 10:30 am & 12:15 pm 
9 am & 10:30 am Shepherd’s Call 

For the latest view of our parish calendar,  
please visit us at www.ndcarmel.com 

2017-2018 FAITH FORMATION  
A Renewed Path to Discipleship! 

 
Do you have a child entering PreK-4 through 8th Grade 
in the fall who will not be attending Catholic School?  

 

Do you have a teen entering 9 th or 10 th Grade?  
 

Do you have a child with Special Needs? 

 
We welcome you to journey with us through an 

exciting new year of faith  
and discipleship for your family!  

Registration Timeline & Tuition Schedule 
 

Register online at www.ndcarmel.com.   
If you register between now and July 31, 
2017, you will benefit from our discounted 

fees (see payment page as you go through the 
registration process).  As of August 1, 2017 standard 
fees will apply. 
 

Visit our website for details regarding day/session times 
as well as important reminders regarding the registration 
process.  If you have any questions, please contact Ivette 
Valori at imvalori@ndcarmel.com / 973-538-1358,  
ext.121. 

COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS 
 

The Compassionate Friends, a self-help group 
for bereaved parents, siblings, and grandparents 
will meet Thursday, July 13, at 7:30pm at St. 
Christopher's Church, 1050 Littleton Road (Rt. 
202), Parsippany, in room 101.  The evening’s 
program will be “The Things People Say.”  For more 
information please call Lily Capriglione at 973-568-4164. 

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 
Adoration Ministry Seeking Summer Help 
Due to Our Regular Adorers' Vacationing! 

 
In order to keep our normal hours of adoring Jesus from 7am-
7pm during the summer months, we are seeking additional 
Adorers to sit and spend time with Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament in one hour increments. 
 

If you can assist for just one hour on ANY Friday 
during the months of July and August, whether it be 
only one Friday or several Fridays, we would love 
to hear from you!  Contact Ivette Valori at 973-885-
0502 or adoration.ndmc@gmail.com, or stop by the 
table in our Gathering Space to fill out a form (also 
available on our website at www.ndcarmel.com.) 

 
 

St. Benedict's Chapel, Every Friday 7am-7pm. 

OUR LADY OF GOOD HEALTH, VELANKANNI 
At Saint Joseph’s Shrine, Stirling, NJ 

 

Staring from July 8, 2017 ~Every First Saturday~ 
Rosary & Healing Mass at 5:30 pm 

 

Our Lady of Good Health (Arogya Madha) also 
known as Our Lady of Velankanni, is one of the names of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, who is believed to have appeared in 
Velankanni, a rural village in Tamil Nadu, India.  According to 
the history of the people who lived in Velankanni, first, Mother 
Mary, carrying a child in her arms , appeared to a Hindu 
shepherd boy, who offered her child milk. Secondly, she is 
subsequently said to have appeared and healed a crippled boy 
who was selling yogurt (butter milk). Thirdly, a group of 
Portuguese sailors prayed to Mother Mary when there was a 
violent storm and their life was at risk; they prayed that they 
would build a temple to Mother Mary on the shore where they 
would reach safely. The current Basilica in Velankanni was 
constructed by the sailors who survived the deadly storm.  The 
Basilica comes under the Roman Catholic Diocese of 
Thanjavur, Tamil Nadu, India, headed by Bishop Devadass 
Ambrose Mariadoss under the Leadership of Pope Francis. 
 

Saint Joseph’s Shrine, 1050 Long Hill Road, Stirling, NJ. 
908-647-0208—www.shrineofsaintjoseph.com 



FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

DESPERATION 
 Tඁൾ ඄ංඇ඀ൽඈආ ඈൿ Gඈൽ ංඌ ඇඈඍ ൿඈඋ ඍඁൾ ඐൾඅඅ-ආൾൺඇංඇ඀  

ൻඎඍ ൿඈඋ ඍඁൾ ൽൾඌඉൾඋൺඍൾ. 
—James Denney 

FREE ALZHEIMER’S CAREGIVER CONFERENCE 
 
Alzheimer’s New Jersey, in collaboration 
with Morristown Medical Center, Morris 
County Division on Aging, and the United 
Way of Northern New Jersey Caregiver 
Coalition, will be offering a free half-day 

conference for caregivers. Alzheimer’s Disease: 
Approaches to Care is being held on Saturday, July 29th 
from 8:30am to 12:30pm at the Morristown Medical Center 
Health Pavilion in Rockaway. This program provides 
practical information for families who have a loved one with 
Alzheimer’s disease or another form of dementia. There is 
never a fee for attending our community education 
programs.  However, we do ask that you register in advance. 
For more information or to register, interested individuals 
can call us at 1.888.280.6055 or register online at 
www.alznj.org. 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

Women of Christ Ministry, outreach 
subcommittee has partnered with the Market 
Street Mission and has the following 
volunteer opportunity available in July:   

 

 Sunday, July  30th Mission dinner—serve at 3:45pm. 
Volunteers must be 18 years old or accompanied by an 
adult.  

 

To sign up or for more information contact Kelli Schanz at 
kellischanzwoc@gmail.com.  

REBOOT LIVE! 
 

Immaculate Conception Church, 35 Mountain 
Avenue, Somerville, NJ, is hosting REBOOT 
LIVE!, a life-changing event for parish and 
family featuring internationally acclaimed Speaker & Author, 
Chris Stefanik on November 7, 2017 from 7-9:30pm.  We 
expect this event to sell out fast.  Tickets just $20!  Sign up 
today.  For more information or to purchase your ticket: 
www.reallifecatholic.com/REBOOT or call 908-725-1112. 

ATLANTIC HOME CARE AND HOSPICE 
 

Atlantic Home Care and Hospice is pleased to announce its 
seventh annual Camp Clover – a 
bereavement day camp for children and 
teens, ages 7 to 15. Camp Clover runs from 
August 15 to 18, from 9:00am to 3:00pm, 
at Camp Riverbend in Warren, N.J. It is 
designed to be a safe place where children 
are encouraged to talk openly about their thoughts, feelings 
and fears.  Camp Clover is staffed by professional grief 
counselors and trained volunteers. Busing and lunch 
provided.  To register, volunteer or donate please contact 
Diane Coloney at  
973-379-8444 or at Diane.Coloney@atlantichealth.org. 

HAVE NO FEAR 
 

One can have a natural fear of talking to others about God. 
Sherry Weddell (author of the book Forming Intentional 
Disciples) says that before you talk to someone about God, 
you first have to have a relationship of trust. There 
must be a ‘safe place’ wherein someone feels 
comfortable enough to share about his or her 
relationship with God (or lack thereof). If you 
don't have that yet, then don't bring up the topic. 
But once this trust is in place, people are 
surprisingly open to what Weddell has termed the 
‘threshold conversation.’  The threshold 
conversation is the initial step, whereby one invites 
another to share about his or her lived relationship 
with God. It could be done anywhere (e.g. a coffee 
shop. the back of the church, a ministry at the 
parish, etc.) and within the span of mere minutes (or hours, 
of course).  What you do is simply ask a question such as: 
Can you describe your relationship with God to this point 
in your life? Or: Can you tell me the story of your 
relationship with God so far? 
 

Notice how open-ended these questions are. It is more about 
listening prayerfully and seeking to learn what the other’s 
faith-journey has been like. It is not about catechizing and 
correcting ideas. It is not about sharing your own faith—not 
yet. It is not time for counseling, and it is never judgmental. 
The focus is on listening to the other and most especially the 
Holy Spirit as He prompts us with questions.  
 

In short, the threshold conversation breaks the code of 
silence that often exists in our relationships with others on 
things related to faith in God. It raises the issue that 
underlies all we say and do as Catholic Christians—a 
personal God. It allows one to listen for the desire for God 
which often lies hidden in our neighbor. 
 

Your initiative may be the first time anyone has asked that 
person a question about the relationship with God. 
Sometimes simply asking the question may begin a life-
transforming journey towards Jesus—towards “the free 
gift” (Rom 5:15), the free gift of grace that can transform 
one’s life. 
Excerpt form a Homily by Fr. Paul Goo. Full text available on our website 

at www.ndcarmel.com (click on Resources/Discipleship Resources). 

    ON A LIGHTER NOTE… 
Not exactly building that trust... 
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